Board of Selectmen TOWN OF CHESTERFIELD, NH SELECTMEN'S WORKING MEETING

Jon McKeon Meeting Room June 6, 2021

Note: This meeting may be recorded

CALL TO ORDER

Gary Winn called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. In attendance were Gary Winn, Fran Shippee, and Kelli Hanzalik.

Winn opened discussion regarding the resignation of Samantha Hill as Parks & Recreation Director and the need to fill this position or find another means to keep the beaches open and the recreation programs operating.

Wendi Chamberlin, Miranda Metivier, and Darlene Smith attended and expressed interest in the position. The three were individually interviewed.

Following discussion with the candidates the board discussed the options, including dividing the position between multiple individuals. The board discussed that this is an appointment for an interim position and that it will need to formally post for the permanent position before year end.

Fran Shippee moved to offer the position of interim Parks & Recreation Director to Wendi Chamberlin at a salary of \$684.00 per week with residence at Wares Grove included. The Town will pay \$50.00 per month toward electricity with the balance of the electricity and heating costs to be Chamberlain's responsibility. The lease will begin on July 17, 2021 and end on December 31, 2021. Gary Winn seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Kelli Hanzalik moved to adjourn the meeting at 11:35 A.M. The motion was seconded by Fran Shippee and passed unanimously by roll call vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Gary Winn Chairman, Board of Selectmen

Gary Winn, Chairman Date $\frac{16/19/2021}{12021}$ Fran Shippee Date $\frac{16/21/2021}{12021}$ Kelli Hanzalik Date

Approved by: